MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF

HASTINGLEIGH PARISH COUNCIL ON 8th SEPTEMBER 2010
Present:
Cllr Gardener (Chair)


Cllr Mrs Day

Cllr Mrs Helmer



Cllr Johnson
	To be actioned by

	1
	Apologies
	

	
	Apologies had been received from Cllr Mrs Beale.
	

	
	
	

	2
	Minutes of the last meeting and matters arising
	

	
	The minutes of the last meeting were agreed and signed.
The latches on the notice board are yet to be replaced.  The notice board is also becoming overgrown and difficult to open.  It was agreed that the offending shrub would be cut back with a pair of secateurs.
Cllr Mrs Day is yet to ask footpath walkers to complete the forms as required in order that she is able to collate some evidence of use that the path to the Church is used and for how long it has been used.

The mobile home has been removed. 
Cllr Mrs Day is yet to contact Kathy Budgen regarding the Parish likes/dislikes questionnaire.  The funding for the production of any form of Parish Plan is to be withdrawn by March 2011.

The Parish Paths representative has not provided any useful solution to obtaining speed/use restrictions on byways, the Clerk is to enquire further regarding this.

	KD

KD

TB

	3
	Declaration of Interest
	

	
	There were no declarations of interest to be made.
	

	4
	Fireworks Display
	

	
	The Fireworks display has been discussed at preliminary stages and the sub-committee is due to meet in the near future.  The Clerk will notify the Police, fire brigade and insurance as she has in the past.

	TB

	5
	Attendance of the Parish Seminar
	

	
	Cllr Johnson is attending the Parish Seminar on 29th October 2010.

	

	6
	Risk Assessment
	

	
	There are no changes to the Risk Assessment.

	

	7
	Financial Statement
	

	
	A copy of the financial report was distributed to all Councillors.
A Cheque was signed for Lawncare at £64.00.


	

	8
	Correspondence
	

	
	The Parish Council had been offered a Parish Visit from Kent Highways.  Cllrs Gardener and Mrs Helmer are to undertake this on behalf of the Parish Council.
A letter had been received from Mr Pell regarding the Sidcup and District Motorcycling group who have caused damage to the area on and off the byways.  It was agreed that the Parish Council would send a copy of Mr Pell’s letter to Kent County Council endorsing the contents and asking that KCC write to Mr Burrell requesting that rules are obeyed and that appropriate action is taken.
	WG/YH
TB



	
	
	

	9
	Any Other Business
	

	
	There was no other business for discussion.

	

	10
	Date of the Next Meeting
The next meeting will be held on Wednesday October 12th 2010.
	

	
	
	


Signed: …………………………………………………………………

Date: ………………………………………………………………..

